
Burgh and Tuttington Parish Council 

Visit of NCC Highways Engineer to the Parish on 16th May 2023 

 

Purpose 

The primary purpose of the visit was to agree a minimum of three Parish locations for siting the proposed 

moveable Speed Indicator Device with Slow Down (SAM2 sign). Some additional highways issues were also 

to be discussed. In attendance: Richard Pearson, Norfolk County Council Highways Engineer, Cllrs. Simon 

Covey and Trevor Richards. 

Locations for the SAM2 sign 

Before the meeting Richard Pearson had been sent a map by Simon Covey of potential SAM2 locations. 

Some of these were on the opposite carriageway verge and were considered unsuitable because oncoming 

vehicles could obscure the sign. The suggested sites are shown on the appended map. As only one of the 

suggested sites have an existing sign suitable for attachment (southern end of Norwich Road, Tuttington), 

the other sites will require installation by Highways of new supporting poles. There remains some 

uncertainty about the precise location of suggested sites at the west end of Burgh Street. 

Actions: 

1. The Parish Council to agree final locations for the SAM2 sign and confirm these with Highways. 

2. Complete the Memorandum of Understanding. 

3. Purchase the SAM2 kit. 

4. Arrange with Highways to install the supporting poles and the SAM2 sign on site. 

5. Agree a management protocol. 

 

Other Highways matters 

• It was agreed with Highways that the 30mph speed limit boundaries in both villages be enhanced 

by application of 30mph roundels to the road adjacent to the village gateways. 

• To re-instate worn give-way road lines where necessary and especially at the 

Aylsham/Banningham/Norwich Road junction in Tuttington. 

• To clear out the ditch and culvert just inside Common Lane, Tuttington to aid drainage off the 

Banningham Road/Common Lane junction (already completed). 

• To consider solutions to the pooling problem reported by a resident, and clearing the drains on the 

Banningham Road outside Swanns Farm and Swanns Barn, Tuttington. 

 

At the end of the meeting, Parish Councillors thanked the Highways Engineer Richard Pearson for his very 

helpful suggestions and advice. 

 

Cllrs. Simon Covey and Trevor Richards, 28th June 2023 
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